
From: Ashworth, John <jashworth@elliottdavis.com>
To: Kester, Tonykester@aging.sc.gov

Date: 10/28/2014 1:57:42 PM
Subject: FY 2013 and FY 2014 AUP Engagements

Tony,

I am working on the Lieutenant Governor AUP with Josh Garvin. I am working on making selections for testing the
areas listed on the AUP engagement letter. I received a spreadsheet for 2013 and 2014 with several tabs of
information on it, and I wanted to clarify a few of the tabs to be sure I am pulling from the information I need.

I would like to take a few minutes and go over the items in the tabs to see what we have so we can get samples
selected and sent over. Would I be able to give you or one of the accountants in the office this afternoon to go over 
these items?

Let me know when and who to contact. I can also be reached in the field on my cell phone at (864) 992-8481.

Thank you for your time and assistance,

John Ashworth
Staff | Elliott Davis LLC
340 Main Street | Greenwood, SC 29646
PO Box 429 | Greenwood, SC 29648
Direct 864.942.6019 | Office 864.229.4951 | Fax 864.942.6919 
jashworth@elliottdavis.com | www.elliottdavis.com
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IMPORTANT NOTICES: This electronic transmission may contain confidential or privileged information. If you have received this message in error, please notify 
the sender by replying and delete the message without copying or disclosing it. This document was not intended or written to be used, and cannot be used, for the 
purpose of avoiding U.S. federal, state or local tax penalties.

mailto:Ashworth,%20John%20%3Cjashworth@elliottdavis.com%3E
mailto:kester@aging.sc.gov
mailto:jashworth@elliottdavis.com
http://www.elliottdavis.com
http://www.elliottdavis.com/2014-annual-report?utm_source=email_signature&utm_medium=ebook&utm_campaign=2014_annual_report

